

February Highlights

Thirty-two (32) members and guests gathered at Chartiers Country club for the January 13, 2013 luncheon meeting.  David McQuiston was unable to attend the meeting so Ryan Newton welcomed members and guests to the meeting.  
Coast Guard News

CDR Weaver provided the following report:

· Senior Chief Robert McQueary (CGC Osage) and Capt. Larry Hewett (Sector Ohio Valley) were introduced to attendees.
· The attached report was reviewed. (Feb_CoastGuard)
· The Inland Waterways Conference is being held in Louisville on March 5 – 7, 2013.  

Capt. Larry Hewett, Sector Ohio Valley, addressed the members.  This is his last visit to the Pittsburgh area with his change of command scheduled for this summer.  He commented on the successful partnership with the Coast Guard and Waterways Association and how it plays a vital proactive role.

Army Corps of Engineers
James Kirchner, Pike Island Lockmaster, introduced New Cumberland Lockmaster, Willie Maynard and reviewed the attached report. 
(See USACEattachment)
Richard Lockwood introduced COL Bernard Lindstrom who replaced COL Graham at the beginning of the year.  COL Lindstrom thanked members for welcoming back to Pittsburgh.  He is looking forward to partnering with the Waterways Association to accomplish many tasks and challenges that currently face the area.  He is extremely comfortable working with Congressional members and industry leaders.

Also, PIANC will be holding a US working group on e-navigation immediately following the Inland Waterways Conference in Louisville.

National Weather Service
Joe Palko provided the attached report. (See NWSattachment)
Port of Pittsburgh Commission Report
Jim McCarville presented the following information:

· Al Aloi, CONSOL, was introduced as the new appointment on the Port of Pittsburgh Commission.

· Eric Boris and Dave Kartchner were introduced to the members.  They are currently working the wireless waterways system.  The wireless waterways system is currently is connected with the Port of Pittsburgh Commission, PEWARS and Emsworth Lock at this time.  Further installations will be forecoming.  Partnerships are being sought with industry to provide hotspots to expand the system.

· A grant from the Benedum Foundation was received to study the creation of a marine transportation corridor on the rivers using liquid natural gas.  This definitive study will include vessel conversation criteria as well as suppliers requirements.  All are welcome to participate in this study.

· A Press Conference will be held this Friday (11 a.m. or 1 p.m.) on the Gateway Clipper Fleet with Senator Bob Casey to announce a bill that he plans on introducing into legislation to address the Waterways Trust Fund.  Industry members are strongly encouraged to attend this important event. Mary Ann Bucci will be sending out detailed information.

· A Port of Pittsburgh Commission meeting has been scheduled for March 8th and will focus, among other things, on the barging of waste water generated from the fracing process.

· A stakeholders meeting with COL Lindstrom is scheduled  for March 8. 
· The Port of Pittsburgh Commission derives most of the funding for its programs from the Commonwealth. In recent years that funding has become increasingly precarious raising concerns about the long term viability of the PPC’s programs. Governor Corbett has introduced a new transportation funding proposal, which, if approved would move the ports to PennDOT which might increase our chances for more stable funding. However, we will have an education process to go through and may be asking for some of you to help us explain the importance of the waterways. 
Education Committee Report
Ryan Newton highlighted the 2012 success of the Career Awareness events that are geared to providing high school students with information concerning waterway career opportunities and to provide opportunities for students to meet with waterway professionals. The 2013 dates have been identified:  May 7, 2013, July 23, 2013 and October 22, 2013.  Industry representatives are encouraged to participate in these very successful programs.  For additional information and participation opportunities, please contact Ryan Newton at rnewton@gatewayclipper.com or 412-355-7929.

Navigation Committee Report
Eunice Ratcliff provided the following items:

· Several high water and ice issues have occurred since the beginning of the year with no incidents.

· The navigation committee, US Army Corp of Engineers and the National Weather Service is working on ways to improve ice reporting methods.

· Mariners are encouraged to use caution when navigating the high velocity river flows along with high water challenges around the Masontown Bridge.  

· Navigational lights have been temporarily moved around the Charleroi-Monessen Bridge (Monongahela River mile 41.0) due to shoaling.  Extreme caution must be used when navigating this area.

· The repair work at Mon River Lock 3 causing main chamber closure from April 22 through May 17 will cause delays.
Legislative Committee Report
Mark Devinney reported that the Waterways Association will be participating in the annual Washington DC visits held in conjunction with the WCI Budget Summit March 19-21, 2013.  The legislative committee is still seeking several volunteers to travel into Washington and participate in meeting with various congressional members within our area.  Anyone interested must contact Cheryll as soon as possible.
March Membership Meeting
The next membership meeting is scheduled for March 13, 2013 at Chartiers Country Club. Cost of the luncheon will be $25.  A speaker covering Sub-Chapter M has been scheduled for this meeting.  Registration will begin at 11:45 a.m. with lunch being served promptly at noon. Please call, email or fax the response form below by Thursday, March 7, 2013 if you plan on attending the luncheon meeting.
Waterways Association of Pittsburgh

Meeting Response Form

Chartiers Country Club
March 13, 2013
Menu:


Caesar Salad w/Mancini croutons 

Bourbon Glazed Chicken Breast 

w/tangy bourbon glaze topped with large onion ring

Vegetable Medley

Coconut Cream Pie


Ice tea, hot tea & coffee
Cost:
$25/per member
_____
YES, I will be attending

_____
No, I will not be attending

**Special Dietary Requirements:_____________________________________

NAME:
_____________________________________________________



(Please print)

COMPANY:
_________________________________________________

Please respond by Thursday, March 7, 2013 to:
Cheryll Cranmer

Phone:  
(724) 355-4101

Fax:

(724) 285-4999

Email:
cheryll.cranmer@wapgh.org
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